
                    Craigiebuckler and Seafield Community Council
 
Minute of the Virtual Annual General Meeting commencing at 7.00 pm on Tuesday, 7th March 2023.

Present
[bookmark: _Hlk130663105]William Sell (WS), Margaret Meikle (MM), Cameron Campbell (CC),      Robert Frost (RF), Keith Watson (KW), Craig Melville (CM), Karen Reilly (KR), Jane Ormeroid (JO), Dana Blyth (DB), Inspector Nick Searle - Local Policing Team (NS), Sergeant Ricky Burr – Local Policing Team (RB),        Ward Councillors -  Martin Greig (MG), John Cooke (JC), Ken McLeod (KM),     1 Local Resident. 
Apologies for Absence.
Councillor Jennifer Stewart.
Chairperson’s Report/Update.  This report was not narrated during the AGM
Summarising the activities of the Community Council during the previous twelve months. 
Our monthly meetings were well attended and quorate throughout the year. 
The issues discussed and debated included the adoption of the roads throughout the Hazlewood Estate, potholed roads in our area, flooding of domestic premises, the vagaries of our (sometimes irregular) bus service, changes made to the timings and routes by the bus service operator.
Regular reports of a professional standard have been received from our Planning Officer, who also alerted us to major planning applications submitted by developers to Aberdeen City Council. Letters of representation concerning these planning applications were sent to Aberdeen City Council.
A survey was conducted during the Summer of 2022 with the objective of learning what improvements, in the views of the Residents, should be made to secure the future of the greenspace locally known as the ‘Culter Bypass’.
Eight hundred questionnaires were distributed to households in the vicinity of the greenspace. The questionnaires could also be completed online. 
More than three hundred and sixty residents responded. Prominent in their answers were the requirements of improved drainage and a new footpath.
A report of the survey findings was compiled and submitted to the Council’s Environmental Officer. 
The path, which was funded by a Scottish Government Grant (Paths for People), was completed by the end of February. The work also included diverting water from three springs to the City’s drainage system.
We will work with Aberdeen City Council to improve other core paths in our area. 
Annual Accounts. Treasurer’s Report.
CC screenshared the statement of accounts for the period from 1st January 2022 to 31st December 2022.
The accounts were prepared by him, as C&SCC Treasurer and then independently audited by Ms Catherine Mackay.
The closing balance on 31/12/21 was £2,109.60. This balance was carried forward to the 2022 accounting period.
All items of income and expenditure were explained to the satisfaction of the members. 
The adoption of the accounts was proposed by MM and seconded by KW.
The motion to adopt the accounts was carried.
AOCB
There being no further business, WS thanked CC for his diligent work and declared the AGM closed.
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